Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House
Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill
248.

My name is Jessica Guster and | am a Ohio business owner and the reason | support House Bill
248 is because forced medical procedures violate human rights. It is essential that every
American has the right to choose what happens to their body and to their children’s bodies. This
matter is extremely important now but it is imperative to note that we are discussing this under
a Emergency Use Authorization of an experimental drug. No long term studies are completed
and they are pushing for more doses. We are also being told that boosters may be needed
every 6-12 months. We have yet to know the future outcome of these current events so an
opportunity to protect Ohioans rights should be of utmost importance.

Please support HB 248 to protect our freedom of choice!

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of
House Bill 248.

Sincerely, Jessica Guster



